
 
FAMILY FUN FAIR 

 
IEPS Fun Fair update 

There is a lot of activity going on at the moment to put on the best Fair the school has seen! 
Look out for a flyer and postcard in the schoolbags coming home soon. 
 
Act now ς book your tickets today            
The Trybooking sites for pre-purchase tickets are closing at 5pm on Friday. Book now to secure 
your All Day Ride wristbands and food vouchers. You will save on the price of rides by pre-

purchasing. Click on these links to access the sites https://www.trybooking.com/312971  
or https://www.trybooking.com/RUZJ . 
Wrisbands are $35 for the first child, $32 for subsequent children (all children in one family).   
This entitles the holder to unlimited rides, all day at the fair. On Fair day, wristbands will sell for $40, and individual 
rides will cost up to $9 on the day.  You can also pre-purchase BBQ and Nandos food vouchers ς no need to have 
lots of change on you on the day! 
 
Are you selling your raffle tickets? 
The prizes are fantastic and well worth the ticket price! Tickets were sent home this week and if you need more just 
ask at the School Office. This weekend there will also be raffle sales at Ivanhoe Plaza, Warringal Plaza and 
Woolworths Ivanhoe. If you can help out on Saturday this week please contact Eglantine Genesty on 
eglantine.genesty@gmail.com or 0410329175. 
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Issue No: 29 
20 September 2017 

Friday 22 September                  Footy dress-up day        Last day of Term 3 ï 2:30pm dismissal 

Monday 9 October                      First day of Term 4      Year 4 Portsea Camp departs 
Wednesday 11 October              Year 4 Portsea Camp returns    Fair committee meeting 7:30pm   
                                                    Class Reps Stallholders meeting 7pm BBR 
Monday 16 October                    SPACE Centre committee meeting 6pm 
Tuesday 17 October                   PTFA meeting 7:30pm 
Wednesday 18 October              Finance & Canteen committee meeting 2:30pm   Community Engage. mtg 6:30pm 
                                                    Facilities/Policy meeting 7:30pm    Fair committee 7:30pm 
Saturday 21 October                  IEPS Fun Fair 
Wednesday 1 November           School Council meeting 7:30pm 
Tuesday 7 November                Melbourne Cup Public holiday 

 
Accompanying this weekôs Bulletin:          Canteen online Summer menu     Safe active travel to school map 

https://www.trybooking.com/312971
https://www.trybooking.com/RUZJ
mailto:eglantine.genesty@gmail.com


tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ ƴƻǘŜǎ 
Justine Mackey 
 
Fun Fair 

!ǘ aƻƴŘŀȅΩǎ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅΣ ǎome special Year 1 students got everyone excited about the Fun Fair, 
which is being held on Saturday the 21st October. Our School Captains took the excitement a step 
further when they visited classrooms to show students pictures of the rides that will be at the 
Fair.  
 
 

 
Have a safe and happy holiday 
I am hoping that the sun will be shining throughout these holidays after a long and cold winter. We are looking 
forward to seeing everyone return for a great Term 4 when school resumes on Monday October 9. On that day we 
will be saying farewell to our Year 4 students who will be heading off to their camp at Portsea and we say thank you 
to teachers Jayne Christopher, Ben Phillips, Sophie Herbert, Tess Ennoss, Alex Silvestro and Justin Bartlett and 
parents Kim Samuels, Frank Barbagallo and Phil Meddings for taking time away from their families to attend camp.  
 
State Schools Spectacular  

Congratulations to Lauren Fairbairn and the Senior Choir for their 
ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ŀǘ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΩǎ {ǘŀǘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ {ǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǎǎŜŘ ŎƘƻƛǊ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ 
IEPS with great pride and enthusiasm. They spent over 12 hours at Hisense Arena on Saturday, participating in two 
performances. Lauren and the students are to be congratulated for all of the time and effort they have put in for 
rehearsals and on the day; it has been a great success.  
 
2018 Planning 
Please advise us as soon as possible if you know your child will not be attending Ivanhoe East Primary School next 
year. Also, if you would like to share any information or concerns ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ нлму please 
put it in writing to Justine Mackey by Friday 27th October. Please note that while we take any information that you 
ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƛƴǘƻ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ǊŜǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀƴŘ 
leadership team.  
 
 
 
Active Travel Map 
Banyule City Council have created an active travel map that identifies some safe routes for walking to school in 
ƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŀǊŜŀ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ .ǳƭƭŜǘƛƴΦ 
 
Justine Mackey. 
 
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL UPDATE: TERM 3 

Term 3 was very productive for the IEPS School Council. In addition to participating in the various School Council 
sub-committees, the School Council met twice during the term.  Some of the key items achieved by the School 
Council during the term included: 

- Completion of the redevelopment of the School Oval 
- Decision to move the IEPS canteen to an online ordering system to provide greater reporting functionality and 

efficiencies, as well as providing an easier and more efficient system for parents and carers.  
- Review and approval of the 2017 Fun Fair Sponsorship package and approval of major sponsors. 
- Review of the SchoolΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜ нлмт L9t{ !ƴƴǳŀƭ LƳǇƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ tƭŀƴ ό!Ltύ - with a key focus on 

improving student outcomes.  
- Review of the 2017 school-wide NAPLAN results and discussion regarding learning and resourcing priorities 

moving forward. 
 

School Council will meet again in Term 4 with highlights and updates provided in the Bulletin at the end of term.  
 
 



FIRST AID ROOM WASHING 
For week commencing 9th October, our volunteer is Rosemarie Nutbean. Many thanks for 
volunteering for this task.  

 

  PUPIL OF THE WEEK 
For week ending Friday 12th September and to be presented at Assembly on Monday 9th October; 
PF  Molly, Isabelle, Nicholas & Ares  
PK  An 
1A  Willem Versteeg 
1L  Hugo 
1K  Ben and Thomas 
2R  Gracie Shearer 
2T  Lucas and Zaydan 
3C  Nicholas and Thomas 
3L  Nicholas Horne 
3SC Charlotte, Eve, Liam, Rose, Molly 
5HC Angus Heasly 
5J   Jason Li 
 
 
MUSIC NEWS 

 
Victorian State School Spectacular ς Anything is Possible! 
  
The Victorian State School Spectacular was on Saturday. Our Senior Choir with our parent helpers 

and myself performed to over ten thousand people at Hisense Arena. In the massed choir we sang seventeen songs 
that supported the lead vocalists and dancers. We also had our own songs that showcased the amazing twelve 
hundred voices of the choir. 
Congratulations to Senior Choir for their commitment over the year as they prepared and performed on Saturday. 
I am very proud of your energy, enthusiasm, ŀƴŘ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎΦ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƭŀǎǘƛƴƎ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ 
VSSS17. You certainly represented IEPS at a high standard. 
A big thankyou to our parent helpers Bianca, Theoni, Sophie, Viv, Lawrence, Sarah and Aoife. You were so helpful 
and supportive. Thanks again to Theoni who also made our yummy meal on Saturday to eat between the shows. 
  
If you would like to see the show it will be on Channel Seven soon. Until then you can look it up on Instagram as 
vicschoolsspec or #VSSS17, Facebook as Victorian State School Spectacular and YouTube. 
 
 
Grade One ς What Great Singing 
Well done to all our grade one students for their fantastic singing on Monday at assembly. School community 
members have already spoken to me about your great performance ƻŦ ΨbŀǳƎƘǘȅΩ. It was wonderful to see you all 
ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎƻƴƎΦ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǘ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ǿŜǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ 
proud. 
 
    
Lauren Fairbairn 
Music Teacher 

   
      
 

 
 



TERM 3 SPORT RECAP  
Term 3 has been busy for Sport at IEPS. Early in the term the IEPS Grade 6 Finals took place with a number of our 
teams making it through. The boys Tee-ball performed very well to get through to Division level and the boys 
Cƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ǘŜŀƳ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ {ǘŀǘŜ [ŜǾŜƭ ƭŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳΦ ²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ сΩǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪ ƛƴ 
Winter Sport. As Winter Sport finishes Summer Sport starts up again with the final minor round starting in week 1 
of term 4 with finals to follow in week 2.  
Outside of Winter Sport, ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ȅŜŀǊ сΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ .ŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ ¢ƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘΣ ǿƛǘƘ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ boys 
and girls team being highly competitive throughout the day. The Girls team were fortunate enough to win the 
tournament and will progress onto Division next month.  
Finally, in Week 8 of Term 3, 55 students headed to Meadowglen International Athletics Stadium to compete at 
IDSSA Athletics. All students represented the school with pride and gave their best on the day with a number of 
students going through to Division Athletics early next term. Well done to all students for their efforts in sport and 
PE this term.   
 
Justine Bartlett. 
 
 
PTFA NEWS 

 
Woolworths Earn & Learn 2017 

 
Dear Parents, 
¢ƘŜ 9ŀǊƴ ŀƴŘ [ŜŀǊƴ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŜƴŘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ мфǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ  

 
¢ƘŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ōƻȄŜǎ ŀǘ ²ƻƻƭǿƻǊǘƘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜƳƻǾŜŘ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ нмǎǘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ 
{ǘƛŎƪŜǊ ǎƘŜŜǘǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōŜ Ŧǳƭƭ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŜǾŜƴ ŘǊƻǇ ǎǘƛŎƪŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǎǘƛŎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ƻƴ ŀ ǎƘŜŜǘΦ 
Remember, the stickers you were given this year are valid for this year program only. 
 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƭŜǘΩǎ ǘŀƭƪ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
άōǳȅǎέ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 9ŀǊƴ ŀƴŘ [ŜŀǊƴ tǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ 
 
Eglantine 
 
 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER & NEWS 
Bring a Friend to Canteen!!  
 
Thu 21 Sept  Yoko Berthelsen 
   Tessa 
Friday 22 Sept LAST DAY OF TERM 

  CANTEEN CLOSED 
  (Limited counter sales only) 

Term 4 
Mon 9 Oct  Counter sales only! 
   10.15 ς 11.30 

  Help Needed 
  12.45pm ς 2.00pm 
  Help Needed 

Tue 10 Oct  Help Needed 9.30-1.45 
Wed 11 Oct  Sandra Aylett Sloan 
   Carol Aylett 
Thu 12 Oct  Help Needed 9.30-1.45 
Fri 13 Oct  Bianca Dobson 
   Help Needed 9.30-1.45 
During the course of the term if you cannot make it please try and swap your days with another volunteer. A contact 
list has been emailed out with your canteen roster  
 
The volunteer roster for next term is almost ready and will be emailed out soon! Please consider giving a little bit 
of your time to the canteen. If you can help out any way with counter sales next term please let me know! 
 
ONLINE CANTEEN 
Congratulations to Marcia Wishart who is the lucky winner of 2 Gold Class Movie Tickets for registering early!  



Remember to keep registering so that you can take advantage of our full online menu next term. All features on the 
site will be up and ready during the second week of the holidays. Please take a look and get ready to order J 
If you have any additional questions please email the canteen J 
 
Visitor passes for Canteen Volunteers 
Please remember to sign in at the front office and collect a green visitor pass before you come to canteen! 
Menu available on our school website - http://www.ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au/parent-community/canteen 
Please check the menu for changes to avoid disappointment! 

 
 
 

Do you have one of our Byo Cups at home? If you do can you please return it to the school canteen  
 
 
 
 

Please continue to let me know your availability to help out. Please email me at 
canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 
                      

I would love to hear from you! 
Sonia, Canteen Manager. 
canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 
9499 2171 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au/parent-community/canteen
mailto:canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au
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Events noticeboard brought to you by Miles, your local neighbourhood guide. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

ADVERTISING:  We restrict ads to those that seem to be of interest to our school community. School council does not endorse any ads published and takes no responsibility for them. Deadline 
for advertising is Tuesday 2.00pm.   Contact Karen in the school office on 9499 2171 

 
 

Barista Basics 
Introduction to the world of espresso coffee making. Learn how to 
prepare espresso coffee using a commercial espresso machine 
Location: Merrilands Community Centre 
Mode of Study: Classroom training, practical experience working 
with a commercial espresso machine plus off-site tasks/research 
Time: 9:30am - 3:30pm  
Days & Dates: Monday 16 October - 27th October 
Duration: 7 sessions 
Cost: Concession & Full: $45, Fee for Service: $389+ Service & 
Amenities Fee 
 Ring PRACE on 9462 6077 or visit our 
website: www.prace.vic.edu.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Want to Play Cricket this Summer? 
Ivanhoe Cricket Club was established on 1st July 2015 via the 
amalgamation of Ivanhoe Cricket Club (1906) and East Ivanhoe 
Saints Cricket Club (2000).  
For just over 100 years, both Ivanhoe Park and Chelsworth Park 
have been the focal point for cricket in the Ivanhoe area. 
Ivanhoe Cricket Club has recently appointed Sunny Fernando a 
level 3 Coach to coach all its sides from Under 11 through to 
seniors. 
Ivanhoe Cricket Club is currently looking for players for Under 11s, 
Under 13s, and Under 14s sides. 
The Season starts in October with training already underway. 
For information on enrolment or to answer any questions you. 
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